BUILDING, GROUNDS AND INSURANCE COMMITTEE

The Building, Grounds and insurance Committee met in the County Board Room on March 8, 2021 at
6:30pm. Members present were Dennis Castlebury, Chairman, Patsy Davis, Tom Rodgers, Andrew
Asbury, Annie Phillips, and Stephen Finney. Absent were Mark Hanson and Delbert Kreps, Chairman of
the Board.

Scott Bentzinger, County Sheriff entered the meeting and introduced Travis Duffy as his new Chief
Deputy and stated that he does have some open spots in his dispatching and deputies. Scott stated that
he did have a large loan that was $45,000.00 for a tower, that he has totally paid off. He has money in
his budget to buy a new car and will have to finance a seconded one as they are in need of them. He
stated that everyone likes the Durango’s and they are a little cheaper than the other ones they get. He
also stated that they had to have them ordered by April 8" for the cut off date or will have to wait until
August to be able to order them. After discussing a motion was made by Tom Rodger to recommend to
the fult board that Scott be allowed to order these two vehicles before the cut off date, and then have a
resolution later. Andrew Asbury seconded the motion. All voted aye. Motion carried.

Scott also stated that he had Twenty-Seven inmates and four are females. Out of these there is three
males and one female waiting to go to the Department of Corrections.

Forty claims were reviewed for payment by the members. After reviewing the claims, a motion was
made by Tom Rodgers to present these claims to the full board for payment. Patsy Davis seconded the
motion. All voted aye. Motion carried.

Dennis informed everyone that the Health Department will be coming to the Miscellaneous meeting
tomorrow night and he is going to give them a quote he got from Ramsey’s that is $1000.00 cheaper
than the company they have for their insurance.

Tom Rodgers explained that he had talked to Melinda and she stated that we still don’t have any money
for the Down State Grants, and the places are still sending in their bills. He stated he thought Kris and
maybe Amy Graham were helping them with this.

Having nothing further to discuss a motion was made by Tom Rodgers to recess until April 12, 2021 at
6:30pm. Patsy Davis seconded the motion. All voted aye. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Wemnce)

Dennis Castlebury, Chairman




